## MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT

LEGACY DAY 2025



## **Dear Members**

Legacy Day is a highlight event in our calendar and this year it was held on Sunday the 17<sup>th</sup> of August to coincide with Legacy Week.

Legacy WA is Lake Karrinyup Country Club's principal charity and our association with Legacy extends back to 1963. Legacy provides invaluable support to men and women, together with their families, who have served their country in our Armed Forces. Although the concept of Legacy was forged in the horrors of the trenches of World War One, the need for Legacy's services has never been greater. It is a very worthy charity and one that we, as a Club, are proud to support.

The Legacy Day golf event for 2025 was played in perfect conditions with a full field. Congratulations to the winners of this year's event, Sheila and Marek Klimczyk.

Golf was followed by an excellent lunch in the Dining Room where we had the opportunity to hear from the President of Legacy WA, Stephen Stoll, about the extraordinary range of support provided by Legacy to those who have served our country and their families.

After the speeches, events moved to the drawing of the raffle prizes and the auction, conducted by the energetic and effervescent Karl Langdon.

At the end of the day, Lake Karrinyup Country Club was able to provide Legacy WA with a cheque for \$53,500, a record amount and some \$15,000 more than was raised last year.

This money is vital to allowing Legacy WA to continue its very important work within the Western Australian community and I know it will be put to very good use.

The ability to raise such a substantial amount of money is dependent upon the generosity of members, and in some notable case, non-members, who donate prizes for the raffle or items to be auctioned. I would like to thank, on behalf of the Club, the following people for their wonderful support:

Nic Osboine and the Osboine Family, George Michalczyk and Motive Travel Ian and Kelly Francis Rick Hart together with Hart and Co and Fisher and Paykel Jeremy Muller and Peccavi Estate Ryan Croll and Rocky Ridge Brewing Company Rockfield Estate Winery Chris Taylor and Fraser's Restaurant Cape Lodge Amelia Park Winery and Restaurant Empire Retreat and Spa Flametree Wines Go in Style Luxury Transport Perth Racing Michael Litis John French Robin Adair

Jennifer Garlick



TaylorMade
David Milne
Rachelle Campbell
Jo Ha
Graham Warburton

His Excellency, the Honourable Chris Dawson, Governor of Western Australia (for his carpark)

Finally, organising and running this event requires months of planning and much hard work on the day. I want to publicly thank our wonderful staff, be they in course presentation, golf operations, the delivery of food and beverage or administrative support; without their efforts this event would not happen, let alone be such a success. Everyone came together magnificently to make the day go so smoothly.

I would particularly like to thank Rebecca, Nadine, Casey, Theresa and Isobel for the huge amount they did in the lead up and on the day of the event. Exceptional commitment that is very greatly appreciated.

With kind regards

Ralph Gibson PRESIDENT